
 

  

Carlton Way, Cambridge,   CB4 2DE 
 

School Telephone: 01223 359568 

Email:    office@arbury.cambs.sch.uk 

 

Headteacher:  Ben Tull 
24.3.23 
  
Dear Parents and Carers 

Message from Mrs Rawlins – 24.3.23 
  
I hope that you have had a good week!  We will be finishing next Friday for the Easter break. 
 
In school this week, children have been completing a questionnaire to help us understand more about how 
they feel about their learning and about being in school.  We will be able to share our findings with you 
soon after the holidays.  Also, our Y6 football club children took part in a tournament yesterday where they 
were playing against teams from Milton Road School – they did well, and were very excited to be taking 
part in a competitive event representing our school!   
 
Wood Green visit:  Classes 1-6 have had some time today with a visitor from Wood Green Animal Shelter 
to help them learn about how pets need to be well looked after, just like us! 
 
Next week: 
Year 3/4 production:  We are almost at the point where the Y3/4 children will be performing their show 
‘Splash!’ to us in school on Monday and to parents and carers on Wednesday and Thursday!  I have 
attached a reminder note which was emailed out yesterday; please note that filming and taking photos is 
not allowed.  We will not be sending out actual tickets, but allocating 2 ‘tickets’/places to each child.  The 
children have done a wonderful job in rehearsals, and we are definitely looking forward to seeing them 
perform next week! 
 
New lunch menus:  I have attached new lunch menus which will come into use after the holidays.  We 
have worked with Lunchtime Company to agree the following: 

 We retain a roast dinner every week on a Thursday, as usual 

 The children’s most popular meals are retained 

 To try out a baguette option on a Friday (served with chips and peas/beans or salad) – we have yet 
to confirm the fillings, but will be able to let you know soon.  Please note that the jacket potato 
option will not be available on a Friday, but will be there on a Monday and Wednesday 

 Desserts will be slightly different, but are along very similar lines to the desserts which are popular 
at the moment 
 

Cambridgeshire Constabulary Safer Schools Newsletter:  Please find attached the latest newsletter for 

parents and carers of Primary and Secondary pupils.  The subjects covered in this newsletter are as 
follows: 

 E-Scooters and the Law : Fact File 

 Underage drinking: Helping Children and Young People understand the risks 
 Cannabis Fact File 
 Parent/Carer online hub: help and support when caring for someone with additional needs 

 
Wishing you a good weekend – do remember that the clocks go forward on Saturday night!  As always, 
please do contact us if we can be of help.  If you have any specifically KS1 questions, please contact 
Sophie Morris at smorris@arbury.cambs.sch.uk and for anything particularly involving KS2, please contact 
Kate Dowdall at kdowdall@arbury.cambs.sch.uk. 
  
Kind regards 
Diane Rawlins 
Assistant Headteacher 
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